



Pauline McNeill MSP Glasgow Region Bellahouston Business Centre 423 Paisley Road West Glasgow, G51 1PZ 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

www.gov.uk/home-office

26 JUL 2018

Dear Pauline

Thank you for your recent request to visit Dungavel House Immigration Removal Centre (IRC).

I consider requests to visit the immigration detention estate carefully, in order to preserve the privacy and dignity of the individuals that are detained. In general, I give priority to local constituency MPs, or those with a specific responsibility for immigration.

I am committed to the independent scrutiny of our detention estate. This is a vital part of assurance that our detention facilities are safe, secure and humane. Robust statutory oversight is provided by HM Chief Inspector of Prisons and the Independent Monitoring Boards, ensuring that detainees are treated with proper standards of care and decency.

I am afraid I am not agreeing to your visit request, as I give preference to constituency MPs. I do however thank you for your interest. You may of course visit any constituents being held at the centre during visiting hours.

Rt Hon Caroline Nokes MP Minister of State for Immigration